
Minutes of the Selection Committee “IOCB Postdoctoral Project and Sabbatical 
Program”, 10.04.2024 

 
Committee: I. Pichová (presiding), V. Kašička, I. Starý, U. Jahn, P. Jungwirth 
 
Point 1) General matters 
 
The Committee was asked by the IOCB management to also select the candidates for the new 
IOCB Doctoral Fellowship program. The application process and deadlines will go along with 
the IOCB Postdoctoral fellowships. Until fully implemented, applications may also be 
considered per rollam. 
 
Point 2) Selection 
 
IOCB Postdoctoral fellowships 
 
The committee received three applications for IOCB Postdoctoral Fellowships and two for 
extension. The quality of applications was generally very high, but the number of applications 
remains rather low. 
 
1.) The committee decided to grant IOCB Postdoctoral Fellowships to: 
 
J. Doležal in I Starý’s group.* 
 
P. Danek in D. Sabatini’s group.  
 
B. L. Shanks in P. Jungwirth‘s group.* 
 
2.) The committee decided to extend IOCB Postdoctoral Fellowships to: 
 
L. Koudelková in K. Stříšovský’s group.  
 
M. S. Malecki in I. Starý’s group.* 
 
Both applicants should provide publications during their extension period. 
 
4.) The committee dealt with final reports to IOCB Postdoctoral Fellowships: 
 
T. Hebra from T. Pluskal’s group. He submitted his final report in which three manuscripts in 
preparation are mentioned. One paper is published. The committee is very pleased with the 
report. 
 
IOCB Sabbaticals 
 
The committee decided to grant a sabbatical position to: 
 
Dr. J. Labuta in collaboration with Martin Dračínský’s group. 
 
Prof. R. Herges in collaboration with J. Kaleta’s group. 
 
*The corresponding committee member abstained from the discussion and vote. 


